March 31st, 1925. Hon. Mr. Justice Greenshields, Court House. Montreal. My dear Dean :-I have your letter of yesterday with reference to a committee to make careful study of recent legislation affecting our Law course. I cuite approve of the membership of the committee named by you but I most respectfully suggest that you add to it another member of the active Bar. I believe in our keeping in the closest possible touch with the profession. I also believe that we must always have teachers on our staff who are also engaged in the active practice of the profession. May I also suggest that you name one of the younger and rising members of the profession. You know much better than I who are such. Yours faithfully. Principal.